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Administrative Review Council 

Appointments 

Mr Iain Ross (pictured above) has been ap- 
pointed to the Council. He was recently ap- 
pointed Assistant Secretary of the Australian 
Council of Trade Unions (ACTLT). He has been 
employed by the ACTU since 1986 and has had 
important industrial and policy responsibilities. 
He was previously a legal officer with the ACTU 
and prior to that had heldpositions with anumber 
of industrial organisations. Mr Ross was ap- 
pointed because of his extensive experience in 
industrial relations. 

Mr David (Sandy) Hollway, a Deputy 

Secretary in the Department of the Prime Min- 
ister and Cabinet has also been appointed to the 
Council. He recently completed a two year 
period as Principal Advisor in the Prime Minis- 
ter's Office. Prior to that he had worked in the 
Departments of Foreign Affairs and Trade and 
Prime Minister and Cabinet, holding senior po- 
sitions both in Canberra and at overseas posts. 
Mr Hollway was appointedbecause of his exten- 
sive experience at a high level in public admin- 
istration. 

Mr Stuart Hamilton, Secretary to the Depart- 
ment of Community Services and Health was 
recently reappointed to the Council for a term of 
three years. 

Administrative Appeals Tribunal 

Appointments 

There have been three new appointments to 
the AAT in New South Wales. 

Ms Margaret Teresa Lewis as a Senior Mem- 
ber of the AAT. She is the first non-lawyer to 
be appointed as a senior member and has been 
a part time member of the Tribunal since 
1986. 
Mr Trevor William Haines, as a part time 
member. He was previously Secretary to the 
New South Wales Attorney-General's de- 
partment. 
Ms Patricia Audrey Moore as a part time 
member. She is a barrister of the Supreme 
Court of New South Wales and a part time 
member of the Social Security Appeals Tri- 
bunal. 
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